
January 18, 2023 

House Committee on Rules and Journal, Chair and members: 

Oppose any change to rule 2707 in HR6004. 

I, and the voting members of my family, ask that you not entertain any rule change that would allow 

only a simple majority vote where a two-thirds majority vote is required.  The Kansas Constitution 

requires a two-thirds majority to pass resolutions for things like a resolution for an Article V 

constitutional convention.  The approval of a resolution should be based on the merits of substantive 

arguments, not on a change in the Constitution in order to pass a resolution. 

Again, do not consider any change to rule 2707 in HR6004. 

Thank you for your consideration of this matter. 

Lisa Huesers 
3905 West 150th Street 
Leawood, KS 66224 
 


